
 

 

UPCHURCH RIVER VALLEY GOLF COURSE –  RE-OPENING 

All Golf Courses are now open – bookings only for Members and Non-Members. 

The Driving Range is now open – bookings only, this can be booked on the day / date required. 

Bookings can be made no more than 7 days in advance for Members for Weekdays and 10 

Days in advance for Weekends.  

Non-Members booking is available only on the day / date required  

In order to keep our customers and staff safe, we ask that you follow our guidelines for booking 

and playing your game: 

Golf and Go - please aim to arrive on site no more than 15-20 minutes before your 
booking should you arrive earlier you will be asked to remain in your vehicle until closer 
to your tee time, all tee times must be pre-booked. Once close to your time please ready 
yourself and approach the pro shop, there will be either a clearly marked queue, or 
perhaps no queue at all! Either join the queue, socially distancing at all times or wait at 
the marked point near the pro shop and await an invitation by a member of staff to enter 
the pro shop. 
● Clubhouse, changing and toilet facilities will remain closed until Monday 12th April. 
● Maximum of two customers in the Pro Shop at a time, please wait outside to be called in. 
● Face coverings must be worn in the pro shop at all times no exceptions, please use the 
hand sanitiser provided before entering the shop. Non essential retail remains closed. 
● Please use a contactless method of payment where possible. 
● Groups of up to 4 players per tee time allowed. 
● Please play from the tee of the day, winter mats may be in play for another week or so. 
Winter rules (preferred lies) are still in play and the use of these has been extended by 
the golf union until the end of April. 
● During the initial weeks of casual golf we have some areas on the fairways that have 
seen some serious damage over the winter, these areas have been dressed and 
reseeded please where possible move your ball to your nearest point of relief and play 
from here. Worst areas are on the 5th, 12th and 14th Fairways, with your help these 
areas will recover quickly. 

● We ask that you observe social distancing throughout your game especially at the tee 

and on the green. Flags should be left in the hole at all times, putt buddys have been 
removed and foam inserts are now in place so that you can easily remove your ball with 
the flag in place. Rakes have been removed, balls may be picked and placed for ease 
of play in a bunker and sand smoothed with a club or your foot at this time. Please do 
not move your fellow players trolley or clubs only use your own equipment at all times. 

The Poolside Bar & Clubhouse are currently closed, however the Poolside Bar Courtyard 

only will re-open from Monday 12th April 2021 at 9.00 am – table service only. The Poolside Bar – 

inside seating - will re-open from Monday 17th May 2021, again this will be table service only. 

The Rivers Restaurant will re-open no earlier than Monday 21st June 2021 in line with 

government guidance. 

Please be aware that these restrictions/guidelines may change at short notice – we will do our best 

to keep you informed of any changes via this website, the Club website and twitter feed. 

Thank You again for your continued support & we look forward to seeing you all again soon. 

 


